The Honourable Ed Holder
Minister of State (Science and Technology)

House of Commons

Ottawa, Ontario, K1A 0A6

date

Dear Mr. Holder,
I would like to take this opportunity to urge the Canadian Government to support Canada’s full partnership in the Thirty Meter Telescope (TMT) project, with the twenty-percent share for Canada identified in the TMT financial plan. 
Full partnership in TMT would assure Canada of an invaluable competitive edge in fundamental ground-based exploration of the universe in ensuing decades, as well as industrial spin-offs from developing and refining cutting-edge hardware, and the development of innovative software leading to enhanced information processing, distribution, and storage for our growing knowledge economy. A balanced approach to investing in Canada’s economy is vital to its economic future, and it is clear that signing on to full partnership in TMT could pay dividends in creating good jobs and stimulating economic growth. The cost in “big science” terms, furthermore, is relatively modest given TMT’s established potential.
Full participation in the Thirty Meter Telescope will continue Canada’s long-standing tradition of investment in scientific infrastructure, a practice pioneered by notable Conservative administrations going back to Sir John A. Macdonald’s interest in and backing of key investments in science (e.g., the 1882 Canadian transit of Venus campaign, the establishment of the Government of Canada’s 1890 Cliff Street Observatory in Ottawa), and  Sir Robert Borden’s support for significant investment in Canada’s standing in astronomy (e.g., establishment of the Dominion Astrophysical Observatory 1911-1918). Full partnership in TMT will allow us to continue and increase our already impressive ranking in scientific accomplishments and reputation among G7 countries.
As a member of the Royal Astronomical Society of Canada, a group dedicated to education and public outreach in astronomy, I am confident that the science produced by the TMT will generate a great deal of public interest and excitement. It is our experience that projects with the power to open up new vistas onto the universe also have the potential to inspire younger Canadians to seek professional careers in science and engineering, and in the process strengthen the fabric of Canadian society.
Sincerely yours,

name
